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SUMMARY 

This information paper provides an update on an Air Navigation Commission 
(ANC) review of progress related to mitigating risks posed by lithium batteries 
and its subsequent report to Council on the subject. It highlights concerns 
raised with respect to whether aviation safety needs were being adequately 
addressed by the United Nations Economic and Social Council's (ECOSOC) 
Committee of Experts on the Transport of Dangerous Goods.  

1. During its consideration of the report of the twenty-fifth meeting of the Dangerous Goods 
Panel (DGP/25) (ANC 201-6), the Air Navigation Commission (ANC) identified a need for periodic 
updates on progress related to mitigating risks posed by lithium batteries aimed at lifting the prohibition 
on their transport as cargo on passenger aircraft. Furthermore, the Council, during its review of the 
DGP/25 Report and its consideration of the ANC’s recommendations related to lithium batteries 
(C-DEC 207/5), directed the ANC to specifically monitor the progress of work relating to the 
development by SAE International of the performance-based packaging standard for lithium batteries, the 
development by ICAO of provisions and supporting guidance material for operators to conduct safety risk 
assessments, and the improvement of transparency of shipments of lithium batteries. Accordingly, the 
ANC reviewed the developments related to mitigating risks related to the safe transport of lithium 
batteries by air (AN 203-2) and reported its review to the Council (C-DEC 209/5). 

2. During its review, the ANC expressed concerns with respect to the way provisions for 
dangerous goods were developed and whether aviation safety needs were being adequately addressed by 
the United Nations Economic and Social Council's (ECOSOC) Committee of Experts on the Transport of 
Dangerous Goods. Specifically, concerns with hazard communication and the lack of a mechanism to 
confirm whether batteries have been safely manufactured were raised. The Council, noting these 
concerns, requested the ANC to examine options for a mechanism to better address these issues in a 
comprehensive manner and requested a letter be dispatched to the UN ECOSOC emphasizing the need for 
that body to take them into account. A letter was subsequently sent from the President of the Council to 
the President of ECOSOC. It is provided in the attachment for the information of the DGP.  
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